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UFCCM NATIONAL NEWSLETTER          
THE LATEST NEWS FROM AROUND                                       

THE UFCCM JURISDICTIONS! 

August 2021                       

Vol. 1 Issue 2                             

Editor-in-Chief                             

Bishop Shirley Tindal  

Greetings to all in the precious and Holy name of Our 

Lord Jesus the Christ of God! What a joy and a 

privilege it is to bring to you another edition of the 

UFCCM National Newsletter.   
We would like to thank our Ecumenical Patriarch and 

the entire Broad of Bishops for their ongoing support 

and encouragement in this endeavor. 

 

“I was glad when they said unto me, let us go into the 

house of the Lord” Psalms 122:1                                                
We are yet rejoicing and praising God for a powerfully 

anointed virtual UFCCM 17
th

 Annual Conference that 

was held during the month of June. We continue to 

mull over  such inspirational words of wisdom that 

came to us from our Ecumenical Patriarch on 

Tuesday June 22
nd

, the opening night of our 

conference. The State of the Fellowship Address, 

instilled a spirit of “ Yes We Can Do This”, despite 

the daily confrontations and disappointments, we can 

Continue to Move Forward by Faith!      

                                                                                  

On Wednesday evening Elder Karen Nixon assured  
  

 

 

us that we can “Move Forward even in the Midst 

of Lose”. On Thursday evening, our guest 

speaker, His Grace Bishop Williams, told us 

emphatically, that we “Have to Move Forward!” 

He reasoned with us that our moving forward was 

determined by our faith in God and that we have 

5 dimensions of faith; little faith, great faith, a 

measure of faith, no faith, and faith that will take 

us to another level.  

Then on Friday night our very own, His Grace 

Bishop Hobson took us to another level- he 

admonished us to “Follow the Anointing and Not 

the Crowd!” What an anointed Conference the 

Lord allowed us to experience, and we are so 

grateful for His presence in every service.  

Our morning events, the Round Table Discussion 

moderated by Teacher Tindal and Seminar 

Presentation by His Grace Bishop W.J. Strong 

captivated our minds with new ideas and strategies 

to continue to  move forward by faith. 

We encourage and invite you to take time and 

visit the UFCCM website at www.ufccm.org as 

well as checking us out on You Tube to view 

many of our Conference highlights. A special 

“Thank You” goes out to Elders Grace & Karl 

Fudge and their team for ALL of the graphics and 

visual production. They were amazing! Also a very 

special thanks to our outstanding Announcers, 

Calandra and BJ Miley.  

We also want to thank ALL of the UFCCM 

Conference Planning Committee for your 

willingness to go the extra mile. We now look 

forward to the coming year as plans and 

preparations come together for our 18
th

 Annual 

UFCCM Conference 2022. 

Some Encouraging Words                                                    

From The Editor-                                                   

Mother Bishop Shirley Tindal  

secretarygeneral@ufccm.org 

“Continue To Move Forward 

By Faith” 

 

http://www.ufccm.org/
mailto:secretarygeneral@ufccm.org


 
2 

                                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                          
July 18, 2018 

   Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr.                       “A word from the Word”    

 CEO Bishop Tindal Ministries 
 
     “And Moses and Aaron went from the presence of the assembly unto the door of the tabernacle of the 
congregation, and they fell upon their faces: and the glory of the Lord appeared unto them.” Numbers 
20:6 
 

PRAY UNTIL YOU HEAR FROM THE LORD 
 
    Too many people expect a million-dollar answer from a ten cents prayer.  The truth is that you 
must spend time before God in prayer on a regular basis.  Keep time out in every day that you 
spend with God in prayer. Prayer draws you closer to God and keeps the devil powerless against 
you. He will attack on every opportunity and in any manner, but prayer is your barrier. Even so, 
there arise times when you must go beyond your regular prayer time to hear from the Lord. This is 
especially true for those whom the Holy Spirit has given a position of leadership or covering over 
his children. 
     The Children of Israel had journeyed to the Desert of Tzin also called Zin. Those who arrived at 
this point were predominately a new generation of wilderness wanderers who were born and 
raised in the wilderness.  They complained to Moses about the desert and the lack of various foods 
and conveniences that they had probably heard their parents and elders talk about. They accused 
God’s anointed leaders of “poor leadership” resulting in their ending up in an “evil place” where 
there were no figs, vines, seed, pomegranates, or water. Followers are usually content when things 
are going well, but quick to forget the good when they are faced with lack and crisis situations.  
     Do not forget that there is a “race to run,” and a “wilderness to experience” and rivers to cross 
before you get to the “Promised Land.” Give thanks to the Lord for leaders that are on “the wall” 
standing in the gap, interceding for you, who know how to Pray Until They Hear From the Lord. 
Follow their example and learn to PRAY UNTIL YOU HEAR FROM THE Lord! God always has a way out 
for you, but you must seek God for His directions and answers for your life.  Moses and Aaron, in 
spite of having to mourn the death of their sister Miriam, went to the Lord, prostrated themselves 
before Him and stayed there until they heard from the Lord.  What was an insurmountable crisis to 
Israel became a demonstration of God’s mercy because of the prayers of Moses and Aaron.    

Ecumenical Patriarch                                                                                       

His Eminence Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr. 

Daily 

Reflection 
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Both Moses and Aaron suffered denial of entrance into the promised land because, even though 
they were God’s chosen, anointed and appointed leaders, the pressures of leadership caused 
Moses to react “in the flesh” to the aggravations resulting from leading God’s children. We need to 
keep our leaders in our prayers. Everyone in front and “up there” is not a real leader. Real 
Leaders know how to and will Pray Until They Hear From the Lord. Consistently, by their example 
they teach God’s children to PRAY UNTIL YOU HEAR FROM THE Lord!   
     
Copyright©2018 
Bishop H. A. Tindal, Sr. Ministries; All rights reserved. You agree to receive email or text messages 
(Daily Reflections) from Bishop Tindal Ministries. 
 

Even though this reflection was written and presented over three years ago, its message is 
timeless. We must never stop or let up in our prayer life. Over the years as members of the 
UFCCM, many have advanced in ministry and responsibilities of leadership. Someone said, “The 
greater the levels the more the devils.” Yet as leaders, Abba Father equips each with the powerful 
ability to boldly come before Him in prayer.  “Let us therefore come boldly unto the throne of 
grace, that we may obtain mercy, and find grace to help in time of need.” (Hebrews 4:16 KJV) 
Jesus considers each  believer to be his friend if the believer does whatsoever Jesus commands. 
Please read this passage of Scripture from John 15:13-16 KJV 
13 Greater love hath no man than this, that a man lay down his life for his friends. 14 Ye are 

my friends, if ye do whatsoever I command you. 15 Henceforth I call you not servants; for the 

servant knoweth not what his lord doeth: but I have called you friends; for all things that I 

have heard of my Father I have made known unto you. 16 Ye have not chosen me, but I have 

chosen you, and ordained you, that ye should go and bring forth fruit, and that your fruit 

should remain: that whatsoever ye shall ask of the Father in my name, he may give it you.  

Think about this: We did not choose Jesus, but HE CHOSE US TO BE HIS FRIENDS and as 

HIS friends we are granted the privilege to come BOLDLY before HIS presence in PRAYER! A true 

friend is not afraid to speak in confidence to a friend. When you pray to him, you can pray in 

confidence knowing that He hears and answers your prayers. It is not difficult to pray through.  

Jesus knows what you need even before you ask. Walk so close to Jesus that when you say Father 

you can immediately hear HIM say, YES CHILD? Do not be afraid to ask of Him anything! If its big 

enough to enter your mind then it is big enough to PRAY about. What a delight it is to know 

that when you Hear from the Lord, that whatever His answer, all will be alright!! 

 

Just Pray through, Just pray through.. Call on the name of Jesus, He will answer you! 

Oh, he’ll understand, knows just what to do,  Never be discouraged, but JUST PRAY 

THROUGH. 

 

 

https://biblehub.com/john/15-14.htm
https://biblehub.com/john/15-15.htm
https://biblehub.com/john/15-16.htm
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News and Events on The Midwest Jurisdiction                                                                                                    

Bishop William J Strong, Presiding Bishop                                                                 

Bishop H.D. Haywood Presiding Bishop District 1 

 

Bishop William J. Strong & Pastor Lois Strong  of the Greater New Bethel 

International Ministries  at 1557 Nth 29
th

 Street in Milwaukee, WI., are having face to 

face Sunday Morning Worship at 8:00 AM. They have a powerful praise & worship 

service, and His Grace Bishop Strong preaches the true Word of God without fear or 

favor! Bishop Strong is the 1
st

 Assistant Chairman of the UFCCM Broad of Bishops. 

 

 Bishop H.D. Haywood is the Presiding Bishop of District 1,  

and the First Executive Assistant of the UFCCM Broad of 

Bishops. Bishop Haywood and his wife Bishop-Elect Bev 

Haywood are the Pastors of the Bread of Life Cathedral of 

Hope in Fond du Lac, WI. located at 180 S. Military Road.  

Go to their website www.bolcoh.com for more details on this 

exciting ministry! You can also find them on Face Book 

@breadoflifecathedralofhope. 

Bread of Life Cathedral of Hope will soon  have a 

new Bishop. Please join us for this Sacred 

Occasion. 

Service Of Consecration                       

Bishop-Elect                                            

Beverly A. DeShazer-Haywood 

Saturday at 11:00 AM 
By Order of the UFCCM Ecumenical 

Patriarch, Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr., and the 
recommendation of the Dean of the UFCCM 
Sacred College Of Bishops, Bishop Don G. 
Banks, and the UFCCM Episcopal Board of 

Bishops, are pleased to announce that 
Bishop-Elect Beverly A. DeShazer-Haywood's 
Service of Consecration and Investiture is set 

for Saturday October 2nd, 2021, in                       
Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 

Check out the UFCCM website for more 
details. 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.bolcoh.com/
http://ufccm.org/calendar.asp?fldMonth=10/1/2021&fldEventID=718397&fldOccuranceDate=10/2/2021
http://ufccm.org/calendar.asp?fldMonth=10/1/2021&fldEventID=718397&fldOccuranceDate=10/2/2021
http://ufccm.org/calendar.asp?fldMonth=10/1/2021&fldEventID=718397&fldOccuranceDate=10/2/2021
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WELCOME, WELCOME, WELCOME TO THE UFCCM! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say “Welcome Aboard” to the newest UFCCM Affiliates on 

the Midwest Jurisdiction: His Grace Bishop Timmy L. Hood and Elder Karen 

Hood, Pastor of The Word Church in Kansas City, Missouri and Bishop-Elect 

Patrick Stubbs, Bastrop, Louisiana, Pastor of the  New Star Baptist Church in 

Collinston, the  St. Paul M.B. Church in Epps and the Mt. Pleasant Baptist 

Church, Lake Providence all of which are located in Louisiana.  

 

   Bishop-Elect Patrick Stubbs 

Bishop-Elect Stubbs would  like to share that he                                                                              

celebrated his 14th year Anniversary at the                                                                                                 

Mt. Pleasant Baptist Church in Lake  Providence,  LA.                                                                                       

on Sunday  August 15, 2021, during the 11:30 AM Service. 

 
He also CELEBRATED 6YEARS OF PASTORAL SERVICE AT THE NEW STAR BAPTIST 
CHURCH, in Collinston, LA., on August 1st during the morning worship service at 11:00 AM.  
He is happy that God has given him the blessed opportunity to serve God's  People! 
  
  

 

 

 

Congratulations to 

Elder Arletta Allen               

on the success of her 

“A Family Affair 

Soulfood Kitchen!” If 

you are looking for a 

heartly meal- this is 

the place to go! Just 

give them a call and 

they will tell you 

exactly how to get 

there! Enjoy  

 



 
6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bishop Don G. Banks & First Pastor Sharlaski Banks are the                                                                                  

Pastors and Founders of the Greater Realness Cathedral in                                                                                    

Monroe, LA. Located at 3831 Old Sterlington Road. They                                                                                          

have a powerful God anointed ministry that is designed to                                                                                            

meet the needs of the entire person. They are community                                                                                        

minded, and community focused in their outreach. During the                                                                                                                                                        

UFCCM 17
th

 Annual Virtual Conference, Bishop                                                                                                         

Banks was appointed Dean of the Sacred College of Bishops!                                                                            

Congratulations are in order to this wonderful man of God!                                                                                                                                                                                              

First Pastor Sharlaski Banks was the guest speaker on the August                                                                     

Laity Broadcast. She brought a powerful Word on the theme                                                                                    

“Continuing to Move Forward by Faith”. She emphasized that as                                                                          

Christians, Faith is to be our lifestyle, we have to freely choose to walk                                                                                                        

and live by Faith. She reminded us that we must trust the Lord completely and that there are benefits as a result 

of  our Christian Living, 1. he rewards us with His presence. God positions himself to be with us 2. he rewards us 

by rescuing us from danger and 3. he rewards us by fulfilling His promises in our lives. We encourage you to visit 

the website, www.ufccm.org and click on the Laity Blog Radio and listen to this powerful message in its entirety. 

We know that you will be blessed!       

                                                                                                                  

 

 

Southwest and West Jurisdiction                                                                             

Bishop Don G. Banks, Presiding Bishop                                                                

Bishop Marian Davis,  Provincial Bishop  

 

 

Hey Ladies, looking for something special? Why 

not consider: Sharlaski’s Boutique              

for finding the perfect clothing item, a special 

accessory, a one- of-a kind gift? You will not be 

disappointed! First Pastor Banks is an 

extraordinary entrepreneur. Just go to her 

website at:                           

https://WWW.SHARLASKISBOUTIQUE.COM . 

Her shop is located at  2217 Louisville Avenue. 

Monroe, La 71201                                                                         

You will not be disappointed!                                                   

 

http://www.ufccm.org/
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Caribbean Jurisdiction                                                                                     

Bishop Aaron E. Nixon Presiding Bishop and a                                         

Member of the UFCCM Broad of Bishops 

 

Bishop Aaron E. Nixon and Lady Karen Nixon are the Pastors and 

Founders of Life Ministries in Nassau, Bahamas. Elder Karen was the 

Wednesday Evening speaker during the Virtual UFCCM 17th Annual 

Conference, that was held on Tuesday June 22nd to Friday June 25th. 

She brought an inspiring and uplifting word of God!                                  

Elder Nixon reminded us that we can “Move Forward in the Midst of 

Lose”. She expanded on how we can, 1. continue to trust in God’s 

Word, 2. continue to be committed to God, 3. Continue to commit to 

sacrifice, and 4. recognize that there is urgency from the Spirit for us 

to move forward regardless of our circumstances! We encourage you 

to check out the www.ufccm.org website and find out how you can 

hear this powerful message in its entirety! 

Elder Nixon is the Assistant Chairlady of the UFCCM Women’s 

Ministry in the Caribbean. She is a godly wife and mother. She is the 

founder of PAUSE Ministry and a  Self-Employed Business Owner 

at Polished to Shine School of Etiquette. What a blessing to the 

body of Christ and Christian women everywhere! 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know about Elder Karen Nixon 
Ministries? 
Here are a few excerpts  from Elder 
Karen’s website PAUSE: 
 
As difficult as it may be, you've got to 
GET UP and SHINE, nations are waiting.  
The world ought to be following us not 
us following the world.  
The whole earth groan for the 
manifestation for us the sons and 
daughters of God.  
You will be great, just keep on trusting 
in God.  
When a seed is planted it takes root and 
it produces.  
One of the most damaging things  a 
parent can do to their child, is to not 
believe in them. Unbelief hurts, it 
hinders, and it holds them hostage. 
It will cause that child to grow up not 
believing in themselves, which will 
cause them to seek for approval from 
others. It can also damage their self-
esteem. 
Some childhood tears become adult 
despairs and trauma. Be careful of what 
you plant in your child's life.  
It is my prayer that this will encourage 
and heal someone. 

#PAUSEkmn 

http://www.ufccm.org/
https://www.facebook.com/PolishetoShineEtiquette/
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Headquarters Jurisdiction                                                                                    

Bishop Shirley A. Tindal Presiding Bishop                                                                 

Bishop Ronald Hobson Provincial Bishop of Massachusetts  

Did you know: 

Bishop Shirley A. Tindal, more affectionately known as Mother Bishop, is 

the wife of our Ecumenical Patriarch, His Eminence Bishop Henry Tindal, 

Sr., and has been the UFCCM Secretary General since its inception. 

Mother Bishop was consecrated as bishop in the August 2016 in 

Baltimore, Maryland at the Headquarters Church, First Church of FPD 

where Overseer Henry Tindal is pastor.  

 Mother Bishop is a retired Neuroscience Nurse with many years of 

experience. She has worked in acute care, stepdown, and ICU settings 

as a Senior Clinical nurse. She has a Master’s Degree in Nursing 

Administration and certification in neuroscience with specialties in stroke 

management and seizure disorders. She was instrumental in the 

development of computerized nursing clinical pathways for digital 

documentation at the University of Maryland Medical Center (UMMC). 

She has also worked as a lecturer in the Critical Care Course, 

Professional Development, Expert Nurse Consultant for Silver, Golub, & 

Teitell LL ,and Manager of the UMMC Neuroscience Acute Care Unit.  

These are just a few of the many professional activities that Mother 

Bishop was engaged in during her extensive career time of well over 30 

years at UMMC! We applaud you Mother Bishop for your hard work and 

dedication to the Nursing Profession. 

Greetings, it is again that you find me Saved, Holy Ghost filled and in 

the daily process of Sanctification. Yes, I said daily. It is imperative that 

we as believers realize that when we are saved, that we need the gift of 

the Holy Spirit to help us with the process of Sanctification.                (I 

Thessalonians 5:23, “And the very God of peace shall sanctify you 

wholly; and I pray your whole spirit and soul and body be preserved 

blameless until the coming of our Lord,”). We are Sanctified when we 

ask God to set us apart, but the Word clearly teaches us that there is a 

process of Sanctification. The daily process is often referred to as 

“progressive Sanctification” and after we have received salvation, we 

often ask God to “set us apart” for His use and glory (I Corinthians 

6:11And such were some of you; but ye are washed, but ye are 

sanctified, but ye are justified in the name of the Lord Jesus, and the 

spirit of our God.”). 

 

General Overseer                  

Pastor Henry A. Tindal, Jr 
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As a child growing up in the church, I remember 

during revivals that the first night people would 

get saved, the second night they would come to 

the alter and repeat “sanctify me Lord, sanctify 

me Lord” with an earnest plea as if the person’s 

life depended on it! Then Friday night would 

always be referred to as “Joy Night,” and as a 

child, we knew that was the night that the Holy 

Ghost would cause people to shout and speak in 

a tongue that we couldn’t understand.  

 

The church mothers would be at the alter after 

my Dad or the guest revivalist would preach, and 

the people would come to the alter crying and 

waiting for “that feeling” to come over them. As 

a child I would secretly watch and often get 

excited when I would see someone “come 

through”! I would often secretly pray and ask 

God to allow that experience to happen to me.  

 

As I grew older in the Lord and within 

the church and began to understand that speaking 

in tongues comes from God, I begin to see that a 

lot of people would speak under the influence of 

the Holy Ghost, but would also allow other 

words to come out of their mouth that may not be 

a good example as a Christian to the 

world. Hmmm.  

 

We are not to judge, but this is why we have to 

ask God to fill us with His Holy Spirit because 

the Spirit will teach us how to live and talk and 

interact with others like Jesus did.  

  

  

 

We often say the expression “What would 

Jesus do, WWJD,” but as a modern-

day Christian, do we really always allow the 

Spirit to lead us when we are in a jam? 

 

DO we allow corrupt communication 

to proceed out of our mouth; are we quick to 

get angry or say the wrong thing; or 

even assume something based upon a pre-

conceived notion in our mind? The Holy Spirit 

will consistently remind us of whose we are 

and who we represent.  

 

So as a believer, I am filled with the Holy 

Spirit, but the process of sanctification is one 

that is daily being perfected in my life. Are 

you where you should be in God? Are you at 

“the place” that God wants you to be in? Are 

you still daily struggling with things in your 

life that you need deliverance from? Thank 

God for the Holy Spirit who leads, guides, 

directs, corrects, rebukes, rejuvenates, 

encourages, and uplifts me daily! The Holy 

Ghost was promised to us by Jesus himself. 

 

 I thank God for the Holy Spirit and I live 

every day in a mind frame of 

sanctification. Daily, we should ask the Lord 

to sanctify us, ask the Saviour to take you 

through the process. Don't worry, if you slip, 

He is there to forgive you seventy times seven 

in a day (490 times) and if you need more 

forgiveness, His grace is sufficient.  

  

Pastor Tindal.  

 

 

Elder Carolyn Hunt was appointed as the new 

Chairperson of the UFCCM Council of Elders during 

the virtual 17th Annual UFCCM Conference.    

Elder Hunt has been a faithful member of the UFCCM 

Headquarters since its inception. She has served as the 

UFCCM Secretariat for many years and has consistently 

demonstrated her level of “excellence” in God’s 

Kingdom building. Elder Hunt is the Associate Pastor at 

First Church FPD in Baltimore, MD. She has been 

instrumental in developing financial strategies to assist 

the body of Christ in achieving financial stability.                 

Elder Hunt is a retired Nurse Administrator and a retired 

Colonel in the US Army Reserves with many years of 

experience. Elder Hunt and her husband, Richard Hunt 

reside just outside of Washington, D.C., in Bowie, 

Maryland. 

Congratulations! 
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FIRST CHURCH OF FAITH, POWER AND 

DELIVERANCE 
1300-02 EAST EAGER STREET 

BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21203 

2021 ANNUAL WOMEN'S MONTH 
September 5-29, 2021 

 

   

                                              

THEME: “WOMEN OF GOD CONTINUING TO MOVE 

FORWARD BY FAITH”       

                                                                                                   

Joshua 1:9 

Overseer Henry A. Tindal, Jr., Pastor 

Elder Carolyn Hunt, Associate Pastor 

Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr., Founder and UFCCM Ecumenical Patriarch 

Teacher Margaret Tindal, Leader, FC Women's Ministry 

 

 

Pastor Tindal and All of the Members of First Church FPD in Baltimore, cordially invites 

everyone to their Annual Women’s Month! Each year the Women and Members of First 

Church take time to celebrate, recognize, and uplift Women of God with a special 

emphasize on First Church’s faithful women. There is a schedule of all of the events 

that will be happening at First Church during the month of September at the end of this 

Newsletter (on pages 23 & 24)! Plan now to attend face to face or dial in using the 

information provided. You will be glad that you did! 
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Bishop Ronald S. Hobson is the founder and Pastor of the Reconstruction 

Church located in Brockton, MA. Bishop Hobson was instrumental in 

developing that area of New England. He is presently working with Pastor 

Audrey Rhodes and both ministries, The Reconstruction Church and Prayer 

Love Tabernacle are working and thieving together in Kingdom Building. 

Bishop Hobson ministers under the anointing of the Holy Spirt and has 

reached many souls in his years of ministry. He is the UFCCM Chairman 

of the Men’s Ministry, and has a prayer ministry “We’re Brothers In 

Prayer” every Tuesday at  6:00 AM EST, 5:00 AM CST. Bishop Hobson 

offers a word of “Encouragement” via Face Book live. 

                                               
 

Greetings To All Near and Far from the Ecclesiastical Province of Massachusetts (TEPOM)! 

 

On Sunday, August 8, 2021, Pastor Audrey Rhodes, Founder of Prayer Love Tabernacle and 

Bishop Ronald S. Hobson, Sr, Ph.D., Executive Pastor; Baptized seven Saints, willing and excited 

to be a part of the covenant with Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior. 

  

We wanted to share our Thanks and Praise to our Father in Heaven for accepting these new Souls.  

 

Truly it was a day of rejoicing, peace, happiness, and sweet fellowship.  As you can see, young 

Saints, including a newlywed couple. 

 

We give all the Honor and Glory to Jesus Christ.  “For by one Spirit are we all baptized into one 

body, whether we be Jews or Gentiles, whether we be bond or free; and have been all made to 

drink into one Spirit.” 1 Corinthians 12:13 KJV  

 

God Bless you and yours! 

 

Submitted and Written By:   

Deaconess Darlene Penrose 

HQ Jurisdictional Secretary 
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Southeast Jurisdiction                                                                                                   

Bishop JG Kramer Presiding Bishop and a Member of the 

UFCCM Broad of Bishops 

 
Bishop JG Kramer is the Presiding Bishop of the Southeast 

Jurisdiction of the UFCCM. At the present time Bishop 

Kramer is on a sabbatical until the Episcopal Conclave, so that 

he can continue to care for his darling wife, Mother Elizabeth 

Kramer who is yet recovering from a stroke. We encourage 

everyone to please remember Mother Kramer  in your prayers 

for her complete deliverance and recovery. During Bishop 

Kramer’s sabbatical, Bishop Shirley Tindal is overseeing the 

Southeast Jurisdiction. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other News from Around the 

UFCCM 

If you want to be an encouragement,  the women’s ministry would like to hear from you. It is as 
simple as doing a short 3-to-5-minute video from your cell phone or use a video of something 
that encouraged you. Please drop your video in the drop box on the women’s ministry page at 
UFCCM.ORG/IWM. Maybe you will be the next one to be featured on the Monday 12:00 noon 
EST program.  We are aiming to air videos every Monday 12:00 p.m. EST on our Women’s 
Facebook page. (UFCCM International Women). Videos are subjected to editing for content. 
 
In addition, the UFCCM/IWM does a live YouTube show quarterly. Our next quarterly  live show 
will be on Saturday September 25th 12:00 noon EST. Go to www.UFCCM.ORG/IWM for more 
information.  

Please join the women’s ministry Facebook page,  UFCCM International Women's 

Ministry. We want as many members from the UFCCM to join as possible.                         

Bishop-Elect Beverly A. DeShazer-Haywood, Chairlady                                            

Pastor Atia Watkin-Jenerette, Asst. Chairlady, (US)                                                                             

Elder Karen Nixon, Asst. Chairlady (Caribbean)  

 

Submitted by Deaconess Monica Zindler,                                                                                                  

Midwest Jurisdiction, District 1 

 

   



 
13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ATTENTION! 

UFCCM MINISTRY OF LAITY TRAINING 

LAITY OUTREACH BROADCAST 

2021 Theme:         

              “CONTINUING TO MOVE FORWARD BY FAITH” 

 

We invite you to tune in to the UFCCM Laity Outreach Broadcast on the 2nd 

Saturday of every month at 12:00 Noon EDT (11:00 AM CDT). We are in our 

6th year of this outreach broadcast, under the auspices of the UFCCM Ministry 

of Laity Training, featuring:   

Wonderful lessons based on topics of interest for Christian growth, 

development, and training for Laity! 

Dynamic speakers from within the UFCCM family!! 

Inspiring, thought-provoking topics will stimulate your thirst for more!!! 

Opportunities to comment, share, ask questions, and make requests for 

additional topics or information!! 

UPCOMING BROADCAST SCHEDULE:  MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!! 

 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2021—Lady Deborah Davis, SW 

Jurisdiction, Harvest Ministries, Seed of the Word, Killeen, TX, Bishop 

Marian E. Davis, Provincial Bishop   

Tune in on Facebook, the UFCCM website or dial in on your phone at 347-

850-1405.  

Go to the UFCCM website at UFCCM.ORG for more information  
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Please March Your Calendars! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UFCCM LAITY!!! GET READY!!! 
THIS IS YOUR SPECIAL INVITATION TO  

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION!!! 
 

JOIN US ON SATURDAY OCTOBER 23, 2021, AT 11:00 AM EDT (10:00 AM 

CDT) ON ZOOM!!! 

Please mark your calendars! Plan now to attend the third session of the 

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION (LNC). 

 

ENJOY YOUR COFFEE, TEA, MUNCHIES, WHILE YOU JOIN US FOR A 

LIVELY AND ENLIGHTENING TIME OF CONNECTION 

 

UFCCM LAITY NETWORK CONNECTION, hosted by Teacher Margaret 

Tindal, Chair, UFCCM Ministry of Laity Training, and co-host Elder Beatrice 

Emmerson, Midwest Jurisdiction, is specifically designed for UFCCM laity to 

network, connect, fellowship, share, and learn from and about each other 

across the UFCCM, and will feature topics of general interest to UFCCM laity.  

So, sign in on Zoom! Sit back! Get comfortable and relax! Grab your 

coffee, tea, or juice and let’s network and connect!!! 

Please join us on Zoom:   

                   Meeting ID:  87885463056; Passcode:  LNC2021 
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Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr., Instructor 

Mother Bishop Shirley A. Tindal, Instructor 

We ARE CALLING ON YOU! 

If you would like to increase your practical knowledge of the Word of God 

and broaden your understanding of the work of the Ministry, then you should 

prayerfully consider enrolling in the FALL COURSES offered by:  

Bishop Tindal MINISTRIES and the UFCCM BIBLE COLLEGE 

Course 1: Ministerial Essentials 101 

Course 2: The Feast of Israel                                                                                           

All COURSES:                                                                                                       

• Bible based 

• Live online classes 

• Credit may be applied towards UFCCM BIBLE COLLEGE Degrees 

• Affordable 

• Enrollment includes most books and literature 

• Each course 8-10 lessons over 12 weeks 

• Each class one hour per week                                                                                    

GO To www.UFCCM.org for full details after September 5th for all 

information 

 

More News from Around the 

UFCCM 
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UFCCM LAITY OUTREACH BROADCAST 

DID YOU KNOW??? 

DID YOU KNOW??    That the monthly UFCCM Laity Outreach Broadcasts are archived on the 

UFCCM website at UFCCM.ORG.? Do you know what you have been missing if you have not been 

tuning in to these broadcasts? 

DID YOU KNOW??   For the past six years, we have been blessed to reach out to UFCCM laity on 

the second Saturday each month by way of UFCCM Anointed Radio. 

DID YOU KNOW??   Over these many years, we have had the opportunity through this broadcast to 

bring to UFCCM speakers and teachers from through the fellowship. We have been blessed with 

powerful lessons and teaching from among the UFCCM laity, our national leaders, bishops, and 

clergy—all of which has encouraged us, inspired us, and increased our understanding of God’s Word 

and how to apply it to our daily lives.  And it is all done for the glory of God and to help us—UFCCM 

laity—mature as Christians and persevered in the work of the Lord and the upbuilding of His 

Kingdom. 

DID YOU KNOW??   That our Ecumenical Patriarch and Mother Bishop are faithful listeners and 

contributors to the Laity Outreach Broadcast each month? And that Bishop Haywood is the broadcast 

Program Director, faithfully ensuring that the logistics for UFCCM Anointed Radio are in place every 

month so that we can broadcast. 

SOOOO… To our faithful listeners and callers, we thank you and encourage your continued 

listenership and support.  

SOOOO…. If you were not aware of the Laity Outreach Broadcast, or if you knew about it, but did not 

or were not able to tune in, we are asking that you make it your business to tune in on the Second 

Saturday of Every Month at 12:00 Noon Eastern, 11:00 AM Central, 10:00 AM Mountain, and 9:00 

AM Pacific time on Facebook, UFCCM.ORG, or call in to 347-850-1405.   

 

FINAL NOTE:  We learned from First Pastor Sharlaski Banks on the Saturday, August 14, 2021, 

broadcast that: “FAITH IS THE FOUNDATION OF VISION, GROWTH, OUR EXPANSION 

AND PEACE,” and this is the basis for our continuing to move forward by faith in this ministry to 

UFCCM laity by means of the UFCCM Laity Outreach Broadcast.  

We are praying and believing God for expansion and growth of the Laity Outreach Broadcast 

listenership and audience.  

Blessings and Love! 

 

                                  Teacher Margaret Tindal,  

                                                        Chair, UFCCM Ministry of Laity Training 
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From The Desk of the Ecumenical Patriarch                                                                    

Some of My Thoughts concerning the Believers response to being vaccinated 

for the COVID 19 Coronavirus. 

This is a controversial subject that has become a point of division within the Church, The 

Body of Christ. Yet like any other matter about which a believer in Christ and a member of 

His body is called to make a decision, the believers  response should come from the Word 

of the Lord.  We must accept the Word of God as the final answer to any situation we 

encounter during our earth walk. We must remember and consistently be aware of the fact, 

that any issue which can be used to divide and cause confusion among the members of 

Christ’s Body will be used with maximum strength by Satan in his quest to destroy the 

cohesiveness and love among God’s people. The Apostle Paul clearly warns in 2 Corinthians 

2:11, “..so that no advantage would be taken of us by Satan, for we are not ignorant of 

his schemes.” Highlight is mine. (New American Standard Bible) In addition consider the 

words of the Apostle Peter: “Be sober-minded and alert. Your adversary the devil prowls 

around like a roaring lion, seeking someone to devour.” (1Peter 5:8 International 

Standard Version) In other words we must never, ever forget that our warfare is NOT 

against each other. It is NOT about flesh and Blood. According to the Word of God, our 

warfare is against unseen spiritual forces. “For our struggle is not against flesh and 

blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities, against the powers of this dark 

world and against the spiritual forces of evil in the heavenly realms.” (Ephesians 6:12) 

New International Version 

YOUR DECISION 

Beloved considering the above statements and scriptures, it is our belief that the decision 

for or against  being vaccinated for the COVID 19 Coronavirus based upon the Word of God 

should be based upon LOVE. We understand that there are political, medical, rights issues, 

and yes religious concerns that are involved in the believer’s response to receiving the 

vaccination, but the main reason should be about Love.  Would you deliberately harm a 

brother or sister?  If what you do or do not cause a brother or sister to be offended, what 

should you do? Paul said, “Wherefore, if meat make my brother to offend, I will eat no 

about:blank
about:blank
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flesh while the world standeth, lest I make my brother to offend.”  (1Corinthians 8:13 

KJV)  This is not out of context. The matter was about meat during sacrament, but the 

principle is the same.  As a believer we should never do anything that would cause our 

brother or sister to stumble. Even Jesus said, “If anyone causes one of these little ones—

those who believe in me—to stumble, it would be better for them to have a large 

millstone hung around their neck and to be drowned in the depths of the sea.” 

(Matthew 18:6 NIV)  

THE PROBLEM 

Unfortunately the issue under discussion puts all of us who are believers between a rock 

and a hard place.  It is like one is dammed if he does or dammed if he does not! (dammed in 

the sense of judged) So if you receive the vaccination does this make you smarter or 

superior to the brother or sister who refuses to be vaccinated?  If you refuse the 

vaccination does this indicate that you have some gnostic knowledge that places you in a 

place of higher intelligence over the vaccinated? The Bible says absolutely nothing about 

this modern-day injection called a vaccination. But it says a lot about our relationship that 

we as believers should have one with another.  

THE SOLUTION  

1. Remember that you are in the world but not of the world. 

2. Do whatever you do in consideration of your brothers and sisters. 

3. Do not seek to impose your will upon another. 

4. Pray and seek the mind of Christ about your decision. 

5. Remember that Your decision is just that, YOUR DECISION. 

6. Remember the “Golden Rule.” 

7. Remember that God has given man knowledge so that we can have better 

qualities of life here on this earth 

8. Remember that vaccines are not a new phenomenon, most of us have taken 

them since we were infants 

Let LOVE prevail. BYKOTA  “And Be ye kind one to another…” (Ephesians 4:3 KJV) 
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LOL On The Lite Side! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Why do seagulls fly over the sea? 

 

Because if they flew over the 

bay they’d be bagels! 
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Office of the Ecumenical Patriarch 
United Fellowship of Christian Churches and Ministries Worldwide 

 
Bishop Henry A. Tindal, Sr., Th.D., Min.D. 

Headquarters Office 
C/O P O Box 481056 

Charlotte, NC 28269-9598 
WWW.UFCCM.ORG 

 
                                                        

 
 

 

 

NEXT UFCCM 24 - HOUR PRAYER! 

Prayer Team Leaders, Please Send your Prayer 

Participants List by August 23rd , 2021. 

By our Lord’s grace we are blessed to arrive to another month in these 

uncertain times, but in FULL expectation of what the Lord has awaiting us as 

we continue our Prayer journey. Thanks to all who consistently devote time 

and energy to the UFCCM 24 Hour Non-Stop Monthly Prayer Ministry. We are 

“Determined to Continue Moving Forward by Faith!” Remember: 2 

Corinthians 5:7 “For we walk by faith, not by sight:”  Please encourage 

others to join us August 27-28th, for our next 24-- HOUR PRAYER 

MEETING. We Have Come This Far By Faith! 

Love and Blessings to all. 

Visit our website www.UFCCM.org latest edition UFCCM National Newsletter. 

++H.A.Tindal, Sr., and  +Mother Bishop Shirley Tindal                                                                                  

Henry A. Tindal, Sr., Ecumenical Patriarch UFCCM                                   

You may cont 

  

 KEEP ON 

PRAYING 

 

 

AUGUST  20, 2021 
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See Let us ALWAYS GIVE THANKS TO THE LORD AND PRAY FOR THE 

CONTINUOUS GROWTH OF THE UFCCM.  GIVE THANKS FOR ANSWERING OUR 

PRAYER REQUESTS. 

1. SPECIAL PRAYERS for the following:                                                                              

His Grace Bishop H.D. Haywood, Bishop-Elect Bev DeShazar, Mother 

Elizabeth Kramer,  Elder Gina Harry’s baby boy Ezekiel ,  and Sister Ronique 

Ward. Any others whose names are not listed, but known to you. 

2. SPECIAL PRAYER REQUEST by the Ecumenical Patriarch . Please 

CONTINUE in prayer with the Greater Realness Church and Bishop and First 

Pastor Banks as they continue to lead a campaign in Monroe, Louisiana seeking 

justice for Brother Timothy Williams.  Bishop Banks and Greater Realness 

Cathedral preservers in their labors for Equality and Justice in Monroe, 

Louisiana, and elsewhere.  

3. The growth of the UFCCM  

a. Addition of new churches and ministries on our Jurisdictions.  Thanks to the Lord 

for the addition to the UFCCM of Pastor Presentine and the One Way to Heaven 

Ministries of Shreveport, Louisiana. (Southwest Jurisdiction) 

b. People being saved and added to our churches and for the successful 

development of the UFCCM Bible School 

c. Special Prayers for the Midwest Jurisdiction under the leadership of His 

Grace Bishop William Strong, as they move forward in seeking ministries 

and churches in the state of Kansas. 

d. Financial growth, that all Churches and Ministries will be diligent and faithful in 

honoring their assessments. Give thanks with us for those who are so consistent 

and faithful in their financial support of the UFCCM. 

e. Pray for additional participants in the monthly 24-Hour Prayer Meetings, and our 

Prayer Team Leaders. 

f. Special Prayers for our dear Mother Bishop for the extraordinary amount of 

work that she gives to the UFCCM.   

4. Our Ecumenical Patriarch,  UFCCM members of the Episcopal Board of 

Bishops, all  our Jurisdictional and Provincial Bishops, all members of the 

Sacred College of Bishops and National leaders of the UFCCM and All UFCCM 

clergy, affiliates and members who make up this Fellowship. 

5. The success of Upcoming UFCCM Events 

a. That our churches and Missions may return to unrestricted physical services.  

b. Continued Success of Internet, Zoom, Phone Conferencing and other means being 

used to help us spread the Gospel via services and meetings online. The continued 

success of the UFCCM Women’s Ministry’s New UFCCM YouTube Channel 

Ministry 

c. The continued success of  the UFCCM Fellowship-wide Bi-annual Newsletter.  

Complete 24-Hour Prayer List for                                                                  

Friday August 27th to Saturday August 28th 
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d. Continued Wisdom from the Lord upon our Pastors as they continue to 

guide their flocks through these challenging times. 

e. The New UFCCM Laity Network Connection.  

6. Pray for our young people and Youth Ministry Leaders throughout the UFCCM . 

7. Prayers requested for those with physical, financial, and mental health issues and the 

sick and shut ins. 

8. Pray for all (students, teachers, administrators, institutional workers, etc.) as they 

navigate the uncertainties of the reopening of many school jurisdictions.  Please 

pray for their safety and that the measures put into effect by government officials 

and educational leaders will be sufficient to protect them from the Coronavirus 

COVID-19.   

9. Remember to pray for Israel and a continued ceased fire with Hamas. The coming of 

the Lord Jesus is connected to the fulfillment of Biblical prophesies concerning Israel. 

 

10. The Holy Spirit is moving in a mighty way throughout the UFCCM. Please Pray for the 

New Churches and Ministries that have been recently added to the UFCCM. Bishop 

Strong and the Midwest Jurisdiction is expanding into Kansas City, Missouri, and are 

enrolling three new churches in Louisiana.  Bishop Banks and the Greater Realness 

Cathedral has expanded into Bastrop Louisiana. Pastor Tracie Baker has assumed the 

leadership of the New affiliate church in Milwaukee, WI. We really need your prayers as 

the Holy Spirit continues to use his anointed servants in this mighty work of the 

Kingdom.   

 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 

If you would like to have the UFCCM 24 Hour Non-Stop Prayer Ministry monthly Prayer 

List, naming each person on each Jurisdiction throughout the UFCCM emailed to any of 

your friends, or others whom you feel would like to join with us in prayer, please send the 

names and email addresses to: Presidingprelate@UFCCM.org or 

Secretarygeneral@UFCCM.org . We will be pleased to add them to our mailing list as well 

as list any prayer requests which they send to our attention.  In addition, we will also send 

out the same  information through regular mail to those without online access, if we receive 

the following information.  Name, Postal mailing address including Zip Code.  Send to 

UFCCM P.O. Box 481056~Charlotte, NC. 28269. Information must be received at least 10 

days prior to monthly start date of UFCCM 24 Hour Non-Stop Prayer Meeting.  
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We ask that as you pray each day to please remember the following 

 

 

 

FIRST CHURCH OF FAITH, POWER AND DELIVERANCE 

2021 WOMEN’S MONTH 

SEPTEMBER 2021 
 

THEME: “POWERFUL WOMEN OF GOD, CONTINUING TO 

MOVE FORWARD BY FAITH”     

         JOSHUA 1:9 

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2021 

• Speaker—Bishop Emeritus Mother Betty Brown 

 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2021 

• 7:30 PM:  Evening Fellowship—Mother Iris Bradford, Leader 

Min Teri White, Sis. Tiffany Knox 

 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2021—Panel: “Inspired by Powerful Women” 

• Panelists:  B-E Beverly Haywood; Bishop Shirley Tindal; Elder Carolyn Hunt 

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2021 

• Speaker—Mother Iris Bradford 

 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 

• 7:30 PM:  Evening Fellowship—Mother Iris Bradford, Leader 

Min Teri White, Sis Tiffany Knox 

 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2021 

• Seminar: “Tips and Techniques for Looking Your Best as Powerful Women of 

God: 

o Presenter:  Mother Denise Cofield 

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2021 

• Speaker—Mother Denise Cofield 
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MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2021 

• 7:30 PM:  Evening Fellowship—Mother Iris Bradford, Leader, Min Teri 

White, Sis Tiffany Knox 

 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2021 

• Panel: “Powerful Women of God as Entrepreneurs” 

o Presenters:  Sis Monique Benton*; Sis. Ayesha*; Mo. Iris 

Bradford; Mo Denise Cofield 

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2021 

• “WOMEN IN WHITE”  

o Speakers:  Overseer, Pastor Henry A. Tindal, Jr. 

   

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2021 

• 7:30 PM:  Evening Fellowship—Mother Iris Bradford, Leader, 

Min Teri White, Sis Tiffany Knox 

 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2021 

• Women’s Month Closing Event:  Open Discussion: ‘How Are You 

Continuing to Move Forward by Faith in the Midst of the Pandemic 

and Variants?” 

o Mother Janie Horne, Discussion Starter 

 

 

SPECIAL NOTES:  

 

• PLEASE INVITE AS MANY PEOPLE AS YOU CAN TO 

PARTICIPATE IN OUR WOMEN’S MONTH SERVICES AND 

EVENTS. ALL EVENTS, EXCEPT SUNDAY SERVICES, WILL BE 

ON ZOOM. ZOOM ID AND PASSCODE FOR SIGNING IN WILL 

BE PROVIDED. Contact Teacher Tindal at: margola1@verizon.net 

  

• EACH WOMAN OF FIRST CHURCH IS ASKED TO CONTRIBUTE 

$35.00 (OR MORE, IF YOU CAN, AND ARE SO LED. THESE 

FUNDS WILL BE PLACED IN THE WOMEN’S MINISTRY 

TREASURY TO SUPPORT FIRST CHURCH, AS NEEDED.) 

 

 

 


